
State of Arizona 

COMMISSION ON JUDICIAL CONDUCT 

Disposition of Complaint 21-188 

Judge:  

Complainant:  

ORDER 

 The Complainant alleged that a pro tem justice of the peace was not 
impartial, had poor demeanor, and should have recused earlier in the proceedings. 

The role of the Commission on Judicial Conduct is to impartially determine 
whether a judicial officer has engaged in conduct that violates the Arizona Code of 
Judicial Conduct or Article 6.1 of the Arizona Constitution. There must be clear and 
convincing evidence of such a violation in order for the Commission to take 
disciplinary action against a judicial officer. 

After review, the Commission found that the judicial officer permitted ex 
parte communications and did not allow a party to be heard on a matter. While this 
was improper under Rules 1.2, 2.6(A), and 2.9(A) of the Code of Judicial Conduct, 
the Scope Section of the Code provides that not every transgression will result in 
the imposition of discipline. The Commission decided, after considering all the facts 
and circumstances, to dismiss the Complaint pursuant to Commission Rules 16(b) 
and 23(a), but to issue a warning letter to the judicial officer reminding him of his 
obligations to not initiate, permit, or consider ex parte communications as well as to 
ensure the litigants’ right to be heard.  

Dated: January 26, 2022 

FOR THE COMMISSION 

 

/s/ Louis Frank Dominguez    
Hon. Louis Frank Dominguez 
Commission Chair 

 
Copies of this order were distributed to all 
appropriate persons on January 26, 2022. 











    

                   

                   
    

     
      

      

      

     
      

     
       

      

     
     

     
      

     
                          

      
       
       

      

      
     

    
      

      
      

      
    

      
     

       
       

      
                           

       

       

       
         
      

         
       

         
  

         
        

        
         

 

  
        

        
        

       
       

       

         
        

       
        

         
     

           
        

         
        

       
         
           

          
           

          
          



THE COMMISSION’S POLICY IS 
TO POST ONLY THE FIRST FIVE 

PAGES OF ANY DISMISSED 
COMPLAINT ON ITS WEBSITE. 

 
FOR ACCESS TO THE 
REMAINDER OF THE 

COMPLAINT IN THIS MATTER, 
PLEASE MAKE YOUR REQUEST 

IN WRITING TO THE 
COMMISSION ON JUDICIAL 
CONDUCT AND REFERENCE 

THE COMMISSION CASE 
NUMBER IN YOUR REQUEST. 

 
 

 




